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COMMISSIONER:  Yes, I note that we're in closed hearing.  
The order that I made yesterday is extant.  The appearances 
are as of yesterday, save that we have Mr Goodwin for the 
State of Victoria and Ms Avis for the Commonwealth DPP.  
Mr Koh for Mr Orman, Mr Wareham for Mr Barbaro and Mr Stary 
for Mr Asling.  

Yes, Mr, Ryan, you are of course on your former 
oath?---Thank you.  

<GAVAN RYAN, recalled: 

MR WOODS:  Mr Ryan, just to let you know what we'll be 
going through, I just want to take you to a handful of your 
handwritten notes and a couple of other documents and then 
essentially take you through to the time you left to go to 
the AFP.  Firstly, now there's some handwritten notes that 
I'll be handing both to you and to the Commissioner and 
Victoria Police, and again this was the system by which 
you've given evidence about where you would keep 
handwritten notes in a folder and then would distil them 
into your official police diary.  If you could hand the 
witness and the Commissioner and Victoria Police these 
pages.  There's just a couple of entries that I'm 
interested in.  The bundle that's just been handed to you 
starts on Wednesday 7 April 2004?---Yes.

Then if you turn the page over, at 14:00 there's a meeting 
that I think we might have in fact spoken about earlier 
which is - it says, "County Court re meeting with N Gobbo 
and Karen Ingleton".  It appears to be a meeting attended 
by you and Mr Bateson.  Now do you have a memory of that 
meeting?---Not a separate memory of it but it wasn't 
Bateson, it was Andy Allen.

Sorry, yes, of course.  What the note discloses on the 
bottom page is, it says, "Bateson wants Swindells" - can 
you read those words to me?---"Bateson wants Swindells 
there.  Preference for Swindells.  Bateson is okay but just 
with them."   

Okay.  Then 60 Minutes program, do you know what that's a 
reference to?---I assume the TV program.

A story that they were doing in relation to Mr Williams; is 
that right?---Oh, I can't remember.
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Do you have any recollection - - - ?---No.

 - - - about what that was?---I've got no idea.

Do you have any recollection of her complaining to you 
about things that were published in the newspaper?---No, 
no, it's just the note.  There's nothing you can do, you 
know, like it's there and that's it.

You don't have a recollection of that occurring?---No.

There's another document that's come through in the 
production of emails that Victoria Police have made of 
yours.  Now I'm going to take you to the document.  This 
can only go up on the Commissioner's, the witness's and my 
screen.  It's VPL.6042.0006.0018?---Can I just point out I 
haven't actually had a chance to read any of them.

That's okay.  I'm not going to take you to this in great 
detail.  I just want to understand what you recall of 
it?---Okay.

This is a document that's forwarded to you shortly after it 
seems to have been prepared and it's forwarded to you by 
Mr Hatt?---Yes.

And there's - the reason that it's been produced to us, we 
understand it, is that, firstly, it's an email that's sent 
to you.  It mentions Ms Gobbo, it mentions a  
hearing that related to her then client Mr Orman and it's a 
document from notes that are taken in a  of 
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COMMISSIONER:  Yes.  No, the ICRs which you want to - yes 
that have been referred to.

MR WOODS:  I had understood the ICRs had been redacted for 
the purposes of tendering and being made public.  If that's 
not the case then - - -

COMMISSIONER:  I think Mr Holt said at the time they were 
tendered that it was going to be a Herculean task and it 
was only going to be the ones that we referred to and that 
were separately identified that would be tendered. 

MR HOLT:  Commissioner, I think what our learned friend is 
talking about, as the Commissioner will have seen in the 
version the Commissioner has, there are shaded versions but 
they were a very early public interest immunity review, 
they weren't done in that full way.  We had been proceeding 
on the basis as we had discussed earlier, that those needed 
to be tendered would be identified and we'd then review 
those, which would be a relatively quicker task to do that.  
Can I just say this though:  obviously, as the Commissioner 
knows, a single ICR can cover many pages and where only one 
entry, for example, is referred to, we'd like, if we can, 
to be specific about that, at least in the first instance, 
because it will shorten the task dramatically.  Again, 
we're happy to work through that with our learned friends.  
I can prioritised that with them so that we can - - - 

COMMISSIONER:  If we haven't been tendering the ICRs that 
we've been referring to so far, perhaps what we'll need to 
do is have someone in the legal team go back and identify 
which ICRs and which parts of ICRs have been identified to 
date and perhaps tender that lot so that they can be PIIed. 

MR WOODS:  We might do that as we go.  I can certainly 
identify the ones that I've taken this witness to and we 
can identify the ones that Mr White has been taken to the 
date and do it that way.

COMMISSIONER:  That would be good.  Maybe you can do that 
perhaps overnight.  I don't know whether that's too soon.  
But when you can do it we'll tender all those up to that 
point in a bundle and then tender bundles from time to time 
during the proceedings. 

MR HOLT:  Thank you, Commissioner.
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they were talking about Tony Mokbel?---They were certainly 
asking about her.

She was offering to talk about it too?---Yeah.  Yes, that's 
correct.  They were asking about her.

That's shown on the documents?---Yep.

That in fact early on she's really quite obsessively 
talking about Tony Mokbel, not the Hodsons?---No, I'm 
saying the Hodsons in my mind was the reason she became an 
informer.

Did she ever say that to you?---No, I asked her.

When did you ask her that?---At the dinner.

I see.  This is the dinner that we spoke about last week, 
she wasn't particularly interested in being at?---Correct.

Were you sitting next to her?---No, opposite and over.

Was there a general discussion around the table about her 
informing or was it something - - - ?---No, I asked her, I 
remember.

I'm sure it would have been a matter of significant 
interest to you?---Sorry?

You would have been interested in finding out an answer to 
that?---Yes.

And so what did she say?---She just fobbed it off.

She answered the Hodsons?---No.

You asked her but she didn't give you an answer?---Yes.

So how do you know it was about the Hodsons then?---No, 
that's my theory.

Oh, so it's a theory?---Yes.  

You asked here.  She didn't give you answer?---Correct.  I 
wanted to know why, why she'd become an informer and I 
never got a satisfactory - - -
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But  in particular, do you recollect that  
 - - - ?---Yes, I do.

He was a person who had the control over the house in 
Dublin Street, do you recollect that?---Yes.

And do you recollect that he was out with Ms Gobbo on the 
night that the murder took place?---I would have been told 
that but I don't - - -

It was suggested that that was an alibi, do you have any 
recollection of that?---Oh yes.  Yes, yes.

Okay.  Did you have any concerns about that aspect of it?  
You're saying that Nicola Gobbo had some worries of her own 
in relation to the murder of the Hodsons, did you 
specifically have any concerns about her whereabouts or her 
involvement in that potential alibi?---I don't recall but 
it may be a case of Ahmed using her.  I'm guessing.  I 
don't really remember a lot of that.

No, no, I understand.  To your recollection was there any 
evidence in particular that supported your theory about her 
feelings of guilt about the Hodsons?---Not up until I left.  
I don't know how it went after that.

Not up until you left and then not after I assume the 
answer is?---No, I left in, I think it was August 07.

Yes?---But I would see Shane O'Connell once a week.

Yes?---At the briefing of the AC - DC, sorry.  I'd be told 
a little quick summary of what's going on.  Then when I 
left the Force in April 08 the door closes, you don't get 
told anything and you don't ask.
  
COMMISSIONER:  Yes.  Can I just say, did you understand or 
do you now understand and did you at the time understand 
that had Nicola Gobbo had information about the Hodsons' 
likely murder, then ethically there was no problem with her 
disclosing that to police?---Yes.

You understood that?---Yeah 

MR WOODS:  In fact one of the reasons the OPI was tasked to 
carry out its investigation and call Ms Gobbo in is because 
Victoria Police wanted to get to the bottom of these issues 
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COMMISSIONER:  All right then.  Okay.  

MR WOODS:  I suspect that the ultimate outcome of this will 
be that name won't be redacted but in the meantime just to 
be safe.

COMMISSIONER:  I see. 

MR WOODS:  So you know who I'm talking about there?---Yes.

Those two people are in the same unit.  "Mr Bateson is 
aware of this, as is Inspector Gavan Ryan."  So you were 
told that those two gentlemen were in the same unit?---Yes.

I assume that that was a matter that was important enough 
to tell you because of the particular relationship that the 
two of them had, what that redacted name had done in 
relation to Mr Orman?---Yeah, I would assume that.  It's a 
safety issue.  I'm not sure why they're in the same unit to 
be honest, but anyway.

Perhaps that's why it was explained to you, because it was 
a matter of note.  Now they're trying to get privileges 
back for that redacted person and the redacted person seems 
happy with the move, "Relationship with police is good at 
present", okay.  Then we move down to the next page, "SDU 
management.  Human source has spoken to instructing 
solicitor Mr Rolfe regarding Mr Orman today.  A problem has 
arisen where Gatto and Rolfe believe the human source 
should be acting as junior for Robert Richter.  They think 
she is best qualified and efficient to do the job.  Human 
source has told Rolfe that she has acted for (this other 
person) in the past and now cannot act".  So she has 
identified to those people that she has a conflict of 
interest, do you agree with that?---It appears so.

You'd accept from what you know about her prior dealing 
with that person that in fact she did have a conflict of 
interest?---Well she'd represented that person.

In fact the conflict went a bit deeper than the simply 
acting for this person in the past due to the matters we've 
discussed over the last couple of days?---Yes.

Okay.  They think she's best qualified, et cetera.  "Rolfe 
does not seem to worry about this and says that he will 
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4505

check with the financier, Mick Gatto.  Truth of the matter 
is that that person would not have a problem with her 
representing Orman".  To your knowledge, you might have 
already answered this, but he was never told about - sorry, 
Mr Orman was never told about Ms Gobbo's involvement in 
that person providing information against Orman, do you 
agree with that?---You mean a statement against him?

Yes.  You don't know whether he was told?---Well he'd be 
served on the brief, wouldn't it?

No, about Gobbo's involvement in that process is what I'm 
talking about.  Not the fact of his statement?---Gobbo's 
involvement in helping that person?

Yes, helping that person make that very statement, the 
statement I took you to a couple of days ago?---You're 
saying - sorry, I'm a bit lost.

To your knowledge was Orman ever told about Gobbo's 
involvement in assisting this person make a 
statement?---Not to my knowledge.

Not to your knowledge?---Yeah.

Then there's a suggestion underneath that she could simply 
be excused for the cross-examination of that person who's 
going to be giving evidence and that she talks about there 
being a subpoena argument and there's mentions of the 
committal being in March the following year and she says, 
"She complains that this is another example of her having 
to turn back work on account of informing to police".  Then 
they have a long talk about conflict issues.  "She doesn't 
know what to do and she's open to suggestions."  Were you 
involved in any suggestions that were made to Ms Gobbo 
through this or any other period about how she might be 
able to avoid conflict issues?---Not that I recall.

The next ICR I want to bring up is - sorry, it's - - - 
?---Can I just say something?

Yes, go ahead?---If Ms Gobbo represents that person.

Yes?---And is known to have represented that person in 
previous very important matters.

Well I'm not talking about previous very important matters, 

VPL.0018.0001.4140

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
 

  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

        
         

        
           

         
          
    

    

         
           

          
        

         
   

        
        

    

             
            
           

            
           

          
           

             
          

         
        

          
         

        
       

          
            

        

           
      
        

          
          

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 

         
             

           
             

          
       

          
           

       

         
     

    

        

          
         

          
         

             
      

         
    

           
         

          
          
         

         
       

     

          
         

 

         
        

   

 

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  

 
 
 
 

  
 

  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 

          
        

     

        
  

     

            
             
           

         
           

   

          
        

         
        

            
         

          
          

           
           

        
      

         
             
          

           
         

          
     

           
   

           
         

        

            
          

         

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
32
33
34
35
36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47

01:17:13

01:17:17

01:17:20

01:17:24

01:17:25

01:17:27

01:17:33

01:17:38

01:17:43

01:17:44

01:17:46

01:17:47

01:17:50

01:17:52

01:17:55

01:17:58

01:18:00

01:18:03

01:18:06

01:18:09

01:18:14

01:18:15

01:18:19

01:18:22

01:18:26

01:18:29

01:18:32

01:18:40

01:18:44

01:18:47

01:18:48

01:18:50

01:18:54

01:18:55

01:18:58

  
RYAN XXN - IN CAMERA

 

4509

reported to the handler and then reported to you is what 
this accused person's defence is going to be by the person 
who's representing him, do you accept that, it's a pretty 
significant event?---Yes.

Do you remember receiving this particular bit of 
information and having misgivings about it?---No.  I mean 
the fact that they're saying he's not there is obvious.

It may or may not be obvious?---It's obvious to us because 
we served the brief.

Whether or not it's obvious, it's highly unusual?---Yeah, 
it is.

That his barrister would be telling the police?---It is, it 
is, I've said that.

Again, I don't see a reference in your diary to that 
particular bit of information.  Would there be a particular 
reason why that wasn't recorded?---It's saying something we 
already know, which is my point previously.

But not something that had been told to you by Faruk Orman 
or any other representative?---No, you know when you a 
serve brief where your strengths are and where your 
weaknesses are.

I think you've already accepted you don't expect to be told 
a lie from defence counsel?---No.

Not in this environment anyway?---Correct.

You'd accept as well that even though - - - ?---Can I just 
say, another thing that's occurred to me? .

Yes?---You do get defence counsel, this is across the 
board, you know, telling you your brief's weak, all the 
normal stuff that goes on, you know, in trying to do a deal 
or get you to withdraw.

Your understanding would be that in those circumstances 
they've got their client's instructions to talk to the 
prosecution?---Exactly.

And say, "I want you to go and do a deal for me"?---Yeah, 
or get the charges pulled, you know, that type of thing.
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4511

have a specific recollection of that but I would trust the 
SDU - ICR, is it?

Yeah, this is an ICR, that's right?---Yes.

You don't have a specific recollection of that 
conversation?---It's just - it's really difficult to 
remember those types of things.

No, I understand.  But verbally disseminated to you can 
mean "we've told him every single word of this discussion" 
or it can mean "we've told him a couple of bits of this 
discussion", which is why I'm wanting to understand from 
your memory.  Did they talk to you about saying to Nicola 
Gobbo, "You can't act for Orman because you've got a 
conflict"?---I can't specifically remember that.

Okay?---But the type of call you get is like a summary 
call, if I can put it.

Yes.  You get a number of them on some days from what I've 
seen?---Yeah.

The next ICR that was disseminated to you is in the same 
document, it's at p.2893 to 2895.  This is at 14:18 on 18 
October I should say.  Yeah, there we go.  So the handler 
has returned a call.  "General talk about her day.  She's 
been out to lunch with that solicitor, had some wine, she's 
feeling all right."  Then she goes on to talk about Faruk 
Orman.  "She's ringing today to say that there will be no 
bail application for Faruk.  The defence team have agreed 
there's no point.  She thinks however that they may still 
lodge an application but it will not proceed.  This is to 
keep Gatto happy who is funding Faruk's defence."  You'll 
see down the bottom there that's something that's 
disseminated to you.  Again, she's explaining there some 
tactics, I'd suggest, that they're thinking about still 
lodging a bail application, you accept that?---Yes.

And again that's an usual thing given the situation where 
she's both an informer and the person who's representing 
this individual for her to be sharing with police, that 
they'll probably lodge it but they're not going to press 
it?---Yes.

The bail app.?---I'd accept that.

VPL.0018.0001.4146

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
           

          
           
           

         
            

          
          

  

             
        

         
           

          
           

           
        

         
              

           
            
           

          
            

          
         

        
           

           
            

           
          
        

        
      

     

           
             

            
         

           
          

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

 
  
  

 
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  

 

    

          
    

        

          

         
          

           
          

           
         

          
            

        
          

         
         

         
      

        
  

            
          

         
  

         

            
           
          

        
          

     

        

           
       

          

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 

 

          
    

       

           
          
         

           
          

           
           

         
           
         
            

        
      

           
          

         
           

            
          

          
     

            
          

        
         

            
     

          
     

            
         

         
        

         

             
          

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
 

  
  

 
  

 
  

 
  
  
  

 
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

             
  

            
        

       

        

              
         

         

    

          
 

          
         

     

          
   

          
          

       
        

       
          

    

    

          
  

          
        

        
         

          
            

         
          

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  

 

          
        

          
      

     

       
      

        

      
     

        
         

           
         

           
      
      

           
          

         
           

           
         

    

            
            
             

 

         
       

       

         
          

         
          
           

          
  

            

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

        

         
         

         
          

          
         

         
 

         
           
 

      
          

          
     

           
            

     

          
           

          
   

         
           

          
          

         
 

         

         
      

          
         

           
         

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  

 
  

 

          
       

            
            

           
          

          
           

       
  

            
            
          
        

           
         

        
     

             
            

             
     

            
           

       
          

        
   

       
         

    

          
  

          

           
         

      

             

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

          
          

              
       

          
          

        
         

        
           

           
           

   

         
        

       

         
  

          
        

      

        
        

 

          
          

  

         
         

      

          
        

           
         

         
          

             
         

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  

 

  

         
 

        
         

            
     

          
   

 

            
        
     

           
       

      

         
       

         
         

         
          

       
     

        
         
        
        

       

         
         
        

       
    

          
         

          

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

 
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

         
             

          
         

       

         
            

           
           

            
           

        
          
          

         
        

          
         

          
         

         
       

         
   

        
            

        
 

       

         
           

           
           
           

        
         

       
           

 

   

 

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

            
            
    

           
             

       
          

          
          

         
     

             
         
           

         
  

            
           

             
           

         
       

            
         
        

        
         

           
          

          
         

   

              
        

  

          
     

           
        

        
        

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

          
          

    

            
          

         
             

        
  

            
         

         
          

      

       

         
  

     

          
   

         
 

        
            

        
            

           
             

     

    

            
          

 

           

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
         

          
    

          
         

       
        
            

        
        

         
          

           
        

           
    

         
   

  

           
         

            
          
      

           
        
          

       

            
           

       
    

           
         

        
     

            

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
32
33
34
35
36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47

01:57:53

01:57:58

01:58:02

01:58:05

01:58:11

01:58:13

01:58:14

01:58:18

01:58:20

01:58:24

01:58:27

01:58:27

01:58:29

01:58:30

01:58:30

01:58:32

01:58:33

01:58:34

01:58:36

01:58:37

01:58:37

01:58:39

01:58:39

01:58:44

01:58:47

01:58:51

01:58:59

01:59:03

01:59:08

01:59:08

01:59:13

01:59:14

01:59:14

01:59:18

01:59:20

01:59:20

01:59:24

01:59:27

01:59:29

01:59:29

01:59:32

01:59:35

01:59:37

01:59:42

01:59:46

01:59:50

01:59:56

  
RYAN XXN - IN CAMERA
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was the case that they wouldn't be told because she's a 
human source, was it in part also because the reputation of 
Victoria Police had to be protected?---No, you just don't, 
you don't declare a human source to anyone unless you have, 
you know, really have to. 

If the prosecutors don't know how does it happen that a 
claim of public interest immunity can be properly 
ventilated by the parties in the court and then decided by 
the court?---I'm a bit lost on that one. 

You know what a claim of public interest immunity 
is?---Yep. 

It's typically made in a situation where there's a human 
source?---Yeah. 

And the identity of that human source needs to be 
protected?---Yeah. 

And police will make that claim?---Yeah. 

If it's the case that the prosecutors aren't told and don't 
know, you'd accept that there's a difficulty in properly 
ventilating that argument in court if they don't know that 
there is a human source or who the human source is?---Um, 
well they're never told to my experience, any prosecutors 
are told any human source's identity. 

Identity, I understand that?---And I'm a bit lost as to why 
it's a problem. 

I understand the identity is something that might be kept 
in a general sense from the prosecutors?---Yeah. 

What about the provenance, the actual information that's 
being provided by that source, are prosecutors told that 
typically in your experience?---No, no. 

The fact it came from a source and who the source is are 
completely kept from the prosecution?---Correct. 

Are you aware of the decision not to tell anyone at the OPP 
being discussed with anyone above you in the hierarchy of 
Victoria Police?---No, no.  It's how you're taught.  You're 
taught not to disclose, ever disclose a human source's 
identity. 
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Your evidence last week, on Friday in particular was that 
Gobbo was, I think your words were a rule unto herself in 
relation to the conflicts about appearing to represent 
everyone.  But on the face of it you're here congratulating 
her for doing that, do you agree?---On the face of it, yes. 

That's exactly what's happening, forget on the face of 
it?---You said on the face of it, I didn't.

I agree.  That's exactly what's happening?---I passed on a 
message I assume to say thanks. 

Through - - - ?---You've got to be able to - you're human, 
you know, thank someone. 

You're also saying you had concerns about the conflict.  
Your evidence has been - - - ?---I keep saying there's 
nothing I can do about conflict as a police officer.  
There's nothing. 

I'm asking a different question.  You weren't bothered by 
the conflict?---As I sit here now I can't remember 
specifically.  But it's, you know, I'm trying to mix today 
with yesterday, 16 years ago or 15 or whatever it was and 
it's just difficult. 

Let's go on to some of the notes because you were asked 
generally about what was happening, Ms Gobbo's court 
notes?---I'm having trouble hearing you. 

I'll speak up.  Can I just hand out some documents, they're 
court book entry notes.  Just to see what was happening as 
far as her court book was concerned. 

COMMISSIONER:  These are Ms Gobbo's - - -  

MR NATHWANI:  Selected entries from her court book?---Thank 
you. 

Commissioner, we will tender these and we might as well do 
it now. 

#EXHIBIT RC336 - (Confidential) Selected entries from
                 Ms Gobbo's court book.  

COMMISSIONER:  Is there any need for PII?  

VPL.0018.0001.4171

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

          
            

      

         

            
             

  

         
     

           
           

           
          

   

             
          

 

         
         

         
       

          
  

        

       
          

 

       
       

         
 

         
        

         

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

           
        

        
         

            
         

 

         
         

      
     

      

        
     

          
  

      

    
    

    

      
    

        
          

  

        
 

         
        

    

         
          

 

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

            
            
          

        
            

        

           
     

     
    

      

  

   
      

          

        

    

           
           

     

    
 

    

          
     

        
        

          
        

         
         

      

       
        

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

        
           

          
        

      

           
      

    

    

           
       

     

      

  
 

     

          
   

         
         

      
         
 

       
           

         
  

   

           
   

       

          
  

        

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

      

           
             

           
         

      

   

           
   

          
          

           
        

   

             
           

     

           
             

 

      
 

           
      

  

     
         

   

        
 

            
         

       
           

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 





 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

    

           
        

           
      

        
         

 

          
         

      

            
        

           
         

         
   

              
          

          

            
          

      

  

        
 

           
          

          
   

             
       

 

   

 

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

       
    

             
        

         
 

            
        

        

     

          
          

          
        

         

          
     

           
       

       
       

            
          

        
 

          

         
  

       
 

          
   

            

 
   

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
32
33
34
35
36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47

03:06:38

03:06:41

03:06:43

03:06:44

03:06:46

03:06:50

03:06:59

03:07:05

03:07:09

03:07:09

03:07:13

03:07:18

03:07:21

03:07:22

03:07:24

03:07:29

03:07:41

03:07:46

03:07:47

03:07:52

03:07:57

03:08:00

03:08:09

03:08:10

03:08:10

03:08:13

03:08:17

03:08:18

03:08:19

03:08:27

03:08:30

03:08:34

03:08:35

03:08:35

03:08:38

03:08:38

03:08:39

03:08:43

03:08:47

03:08:50

03:08:51

03:09:31

03:09:59

03:10:04

03:10:10

03:10:14

  
RYAN XXN - IN CAMERA

 

4545

him back after speaking to Swindells?---Yes.

"What about my difficult position"?---Yes. 

That was never ventilated with Overland and you present 
when - - - ?---I just said I don't remember so I'll say in 
general Mr Horgan would have, if he has meetings with 
barristers, et cetera, they don't tell you what went on.  
It's, that's the way they are. 

I'm just going to move on to a different topic because 
we're in closed, just about the targeting of or receiving 
of legally professionally privileged information, 
okay?---Yep. 

As far as Petra was concerned, so this is into the Hodson 
murders, Andrew Hodson was a suspect?---He was at Homicide.  
I think from memory he was at Petra. 

Do you agree Petra, which I think you were overseeing at 
the time, wanted to put pressure on Andrew Hodson by either 
arresting him or threatening to arrest him knowing he would 
call Ms Gobbo?---No.  If you arrest someone you always hope 
they roll. 

Were you interested in him speaking to Ms Gobbo and then 
using whatever he's told her as intelligence against 
him?---No. 

Did you ever suggest that she wear - pausing there.  Your 
view was you wanted to protect her because she was an 
informer, you didn't want anything that would turn her into 
a witness, do you agree with that?---Correct. 

Wearing a wire, for example, would be completely contrary 
to that?---Correct. 

Did you ever suggest that she wear a wire for any 
calls?---No.  I think we're talking about something after I 
left. 

If we go to ICR 7 of 2958, so p.76, please.  If we can turn 
- so it's 0816 as far as the VPL number is concerned.  You 
see the top of that page is shaded, I'd like you to read to 
yourself the first entry relating to Andrew Hodson?---No, I 
don't think I've got the right page. 

VPL.0018.0001.4180

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
32
33
34
35
36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47

03:10:14

03:10:18

03:10:18

03:10:21

03:10:22

03:10:23

03:10:58

03:11:01

03:11:03

03:11:03

03:11:08

03:11:12

03:11:13

03:11:13

03:11:42

03:11:46

03:11:49

03:11:52

03:11:56

03:11:56

03:12:00

03:12:01

03:12:04

03:12:05

03:12:06

03:12:07

03:12:07

03:12:10

03:12:12

03:12:13

03:12:17

03:12:19

03:12:19

03:12:22

03:12:23

03:12:27

03:12:31

03:12:36

03:12:40

03:12:47

03:12:48

03:12:48

03:12:50

03:12:53

03:12:55

03:12:58

  
RYAN XXN - IN CAMERA

 

4546

So it's - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  I had trouble finding that on the hard copy 
too. 

MR NATHWANI:  It's p.76 of 2958.  You'll see at the top 
there's an entry in relation to Andrew Hodson, do you see 
that at the very top?---Yes. 

Read that to yourself.  The next box down there's another 
entry relating to Andrew Hodson?---I just want to read the 
top one, sorry. 

Yes?---Okay.  I'm not sure who one of the persons there is.  
This is just three screens?  

No, no, we'll scroll through it.  This is an ICR, I'm 
trying to be careful because some of this is I think 
subject to further PII claims.  So at the top - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  I think RS is for registered source?---Yeah. 

MR NATHWANI:  It is?---I assume we're talking there about 
3838, is that right?  

These are all Ms Gobbo?---Okay.  

COMMISSIONER:  She had a new number by this point?---Okay.  
What's the date of this?  

MR NATHWANI:  This is 5 March.  In fact this entry is 4 
March?---What year?  

2008?---2008, okay. 

There's an entry later on that shows you'll be leaving 
after these entries and we'll go to that.  So you haven't 
left at this stage.  You see in the middle, there's a box, 
that's the one at the bottom of the screen there.  
"Discussion issues re Hodson, coming to RS", do you see 
that?---Yeah. 

And a suggestion about conflict of interest, do you see 
that?---Yes. 

Would you agree, just pausing there, if what is being said 
right there, is the targeting of privileged information?  
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The first line probably gives it away?---It depends what 
they're talking about. 

Okay?---I'm almost - I'm not 100 per cent certain but I 
think I'm on leave when all this - - -  

Let's keep going through, okay?---Yes. 

You agree at least potentially it's the targeting of 
privileged information?---Yeah. 

Go to the bottom box of this page, please, where it says 
"SDU issue".  Can you just pull up that box, make it large, 
please.  Read that to yourself?---Which, the whole thing?  

Yes?---From 25. 

Even just the bit that starts, "SDU issue"?---Okay.  Yes. 

Do you agree it seems to suggest you are responsible for 
the engineering or proposal of any conversations between 
Hodson and her lawyer Gobbo?---It certainly reads that way. 

Do you have anything to say about that?---I don't recall 
it.  It's March 2008.  O'Connell is in charge of Petra and 
I'm back at Purana, okay, so it's - - -  

Are you saying you didn't or you were not in control of 
this at all and O'Connell's just - - - ?---I'm saying that 
my role in March 2008 was at Purana, not at Petra.  I went 
back to - - -  

Scroll over to the next page?---- - -  Purana August 2007. 

At the top you see the first bullet point, similar issue, 
about appearing to target privileged calls with 
Higgs?---Yes.  To record conversations, that doesn't say 
privileged. 

If Higgs went to Gobbo there's potential for it to be for 
legal advice, do you agree with that?---There's certainly 
potential but there's also other potential. 

What then follows, okay, is if you scroll further down 
towards the bottom, so keep going down, please.  Actually 
go back, sorry, back to Paul Dale.  That's perfect.  This 
is, "Investigators asked source about any documents about 
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Dale".  Do you see that?---Sorry, whereabouts?  

"Paul Dale, ex VicPol"?---Yes. 

What she's doing is she's recalling or debriefing a meeting 
with Petra, okay.  I agree that you're not present but your 
name is certainly used but it says here - again, if you 
read Paul Dale there's her talking about notes given to her 
whilst in custody, do you see that?---Yes. 

And then if you keep scrolling down there's discussions 
about Ahmed, Gatto, and then you'll see there it says, "RS 
was told Gavan Ryan was leaving Purana"?---Yeah. 

So that reads as though you haven't quite left yet?---Yes.  
I wish I had my diaries, you know.  

It looks like you're in control at this stage?---Of Purana?  

Petra?---No, no, no, no.  I left Petra - Jim O'Brien 
retired or resigned or whatever it was in August 2007 and I 
got called back and I was asked that by Mr Woods and 
there's a diary entry in relation to that. 

So you're saying you have no recollection at all of 
controlling or deciding or finalising any decision to use 
conversations between Gobbo and Hodson?---That's correct, I 
don't have any recollection of that at all.  My 
recollection is it's - I certainly had April off and I 
suspect I had some of March off.  You have to take rest 
days, et cetera, before you leave otherwise you lose them. 

You agree though reading the ICR entries that it does look 
potentially as though there is, perhaps not targeting but 
certainly acceptance that privileged information might be 
received and wanted?---Privileged information is never 
wanted, you want information or intel. 

They're asking for - - - ?---I don't know what they're 
asking about. 

We can follow it through?---It might be an import coming in 
or something, I don't know. 

If we go to ICR 8, which is p.85, okay.  You see at the 
top, "RS received a call from Hodson and has taken five 
pages of notes", do you see that?---Where's the - - -  
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It's about the fourth bullet point.  Can we make that 
slightly bigger, please?---Oh yeah, okay.  Okay. 

"Hodson confirmed had been called by Petra Task Force and 
wanted to meet RS before and after he met with them."  So 
there's a plan in action, do you agree?---Yes. 

So she'd been asked, she says she's debriefed by Petra that 
they're going to in effect put some pressure on Hodson.  He 
gets the phone call from Petra, speaks to her?---Sorry, 
where is the pressure from Petra coming from again?  

We can go to that.  Let's just follow this through.  And 
then the rest, if you just read it to yourself?---So where 
are we up to?  

Just read the rest of that page?---From which dot point?  

"RS has called Cameron Davey as directed 11 times on a 
number that he said was on 24 hours a day but she couldn't 
get through".  That is Cameron Davey, not Davis?---Yes. 

"RS told all communication had to come through handler" 
which would be disseminated to you?---I keep saying it but 
I'm not the boss of Petra then. 

That's not - forget whether you were the boss or not.  You 
have a handler here who is confirming that info be 
disseminated?---I think he's got it wrong.  I think he 
thinks I'm the boss of Petra and I'm actually the boss of 
Purana. 

You were receiving information from the handlers related to 
information from Ms Gobbo, whether you were at Petra or 
Purana, do you agree with that?---I'd agree with that, yes. 

There would be every chance you would be receiving this 
information?---No. 

Why are you so sure you weren't receiving this when you 
can't remember for quite a lot of the other?---Because this 
relates to Petra from what I can read, and I'm not there. 

Read the next one, "Not happy with arrangement", Gobbo, 
"Believes there will be a slip up when Cameron Davey 
questions about what RS was meant to tell Ryan or when RS 
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was meant to have spoken to Ryan", do you see that?---Yes. 

Your name is all over it, do you agree?---Yes. 

Let's follow this through.  Turn over to p.86 after the 
entry in relation to Gatto, there's more Hodson?---Is this 
the same day?  

Yes?---Okay. 

And you can read p.86, 87, there's an entry on 88, p.89. 

COMMISSIONER:  (Indistinct.) 

MR NATHWANI:  No, I understand.  I think we'll get to the 
point, that over those pages what she's doing, we'll keep 
going through, is relaying what Hodson told her exactly 
she'd been asked by Petra?---Okay. 

Privileged information?---Is it?  I don't know. 

Mandy comes to her and says, "Petra want to speak to me 
about the murder of my parents.  Here are my concerns, here 
are my fears"?---Is she acting for him?  

Well, Petra have teed up Hodson to come to her.  I'm asking 
this because there's a position you've taken that you 
globally, I mean the police and you're one of the senior 
police officers at the time, were not targeting privileged 
information?---That's correct. 

This seems to indicate the exact opposite?---I don't know 
if she was tasked to ask particular things or not, I just, 
I just don't know. 

Can we turn then - we'll go back, okay.  Just before lunch 
we'll finish this then we won't have to be in closed court.  
If we go to ICR 6, so we'll go to p.68, please.  Same 
volume.  So we'll go to p.68, you'll see the date is 28 
February 2008.  So there she's spoken to by your colleagues 
or those in Purana, Sol Solomon and Cameron Davey, they 
asked about Mokbel?---Is that the date on the top left?  

Yes, Petra debrief, so 28 February.  When the note seems to 
suggest you leave about a month later or just under.  
Andrew Hodson it says, "Petra is very interested in Andrew 
Hodson what he had to say to RS", do you see that?---Yes. 
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Middle, "Petra asked RS if RS was prepared to help them in 
the future", do you see that?---Yes. 

"RS engaged them with this and stated the investigators 
would like her to assist" in that particular way that's 
written down there, do you see that?---Yes. 

"Targeting Hodson and Higgs who are on their top ten hit 
list", do you see that?---Yes. 

O'Connell and yourself know about it?---Yes. 

"Will know about this", it says will know, I'm corrected, 
that's right?---Yes. 

Earlier you were asking about targeting.  Keep going 
through.  "RS was asked about when RS last spoke to Higgs", 
do you see that?---Yes. 

"RS did state to investigators the recordings would be 
privileged and that RS did not want to give 
evidence"?---Okay. 

And then obviously we've been through the other ones.  Page 
69, if you want to read just a little bit more about - - 
-?---Page 69?  

"Petra denied sending Hodson to RS", do you see 
that?---Yes. 

"Hodson was RS number one suspect for the murders as he had 
found" - and it outlines why.  Do you see that?---Hodson 
was the RS number one suspect. 

She's saying she thought he was the number one 
suspect?---Andrew Hodson, yes.

Yes?---Yes. 

In her mind?---Yes. 

Okay.  So that's the first one in time, which I probably 
should have taken to you first.  It's Petra having a 
debrief with her asking her to help, do you agree?---Yes. 

Then what follows, I see the time, but then what follows 
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you'll agree from going through the documents is there's a 
discussion about methods to get him to say things that 
might be captured evidentially?---Is that there somewhere?  

No, it's the ones we've been through?---Okay. 

But you deny there was any deliberate targeting of 
privileged information?---Yes, and I repeat for the fifth 
or sixth time I was not at Petra at that time. 

I note the time and I think we're done in closed as well. 

COMMISSIONER:  Right.  We were going to sit until 1.15. 

MR NATHWANI:  Sorry, everyone to my right was saying it was 
1.05 so we should stop. 

COMMISSIONER:  If we go into open hearing do we have to 
have an adjournment?  No.  We can just go into open 
hearing.  We'll go into open hearing.

(OPEN HEARING FOLLOWS)
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PROCEEDINGS IN CAMERA: 

COMMISSIONER:  So we are now in closed hearing.  And back 
to you, Mr Chettle. 

MR CHETTLE:  Thank you Commissioner.  Has Mr Woods - - -  

MR WOODS:  Just before that happens, I think we might still 
have one individual who doesn't have leave to be present.  

COMMISSIONER:  Yes Mr Chettle.  

MR CHETTLE:  Is Mr Woods tendering that diary extract he 
has just cross-examined on?  

COMMISSIONER:  The diary extract, is that to be tendered?  

MR WOODS:  Yes, I do.  Mr Holt has brought something to my 
attention I just need to check about that.  Sorry, 
Mr Holt's brought something to my attention quite correctly 
that I should put to the witness.  It doesn't matter that 
we're in closed session.  There was an entry in that diary 
before the last one that I went to - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  Do you want it up again so the witness can 
see it?  

MR WOODS:  I'm not sure it needs to be, it's very short.  
We will bring it up if that would assist.  Just 15 minutes 
before that last one that I was asking you about, being the 
knowledge of the prosecutor, what Mr Livermore did or 
didn't know, it says that, "Mr White has put a call through 
to Super TB", which I assume is Tony Biggin?---Yes. 

"Update re 3838 situation.  Advised by Superintendent that 
OPI prosecutor has also been told that human source is a 
police source."  So you accept that if the entry is 
correct, that at this stage Mr Biggin is advising Mr White 
that Mr Livermore has been told that Ms Gobbo is a police 
source?---Yes, I do, but I assume - the word prosecutor 
worries me a bit. 

It's the phrase that's used in the document?---Yeah, I get 
that. 

I refer to him as counsel assisting, you refer to him as a 
hearing officer.  I think the last two, yours and my terms 
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are probably more correct?---Okay. 

Thank you Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER:  You're going to tender that?  

MR WOODS:  Yes, tender that.  

COMMISSIONER:  What is it? 

MR WOODS:  It is a diary of Sandy White and it is, the 
document that we have starts at Sunday 5 August 2007 and 
goes to Saturday 17 August 2007. 

COMMISSIONER:  Okay. 

MR WOODS:  And for the record that's VPL.2000.0001.0987. 

COMMISSIONER:  And it will be A is the confidential form 
and B the redacted form. 

#EXHIBIT RC337 - (Confidential) Diary extracts of Officer
  Sandy White on 5/8/07 to 17/8/07, document

                 number VPL.2000.0001.0987.

#EXHIBIT RC337B - Redacted version.

MR WOODS:  Yes.  Thank you Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes Mr Chettle.  

MR CHETTLE:  Commissioner, I'm happy to obviously proceed.  
I can indicate I'll be probably an hour.  I'll just give 
you that  indication.  I've had this discussion with you 
before, Commissioner, I always seem to find myself on my 
feet at the wrong time of the day.  I'm happy to sit here 
until midnight but I'm sure I'm the only one.  

COMMISSIONER:  I suppose you'd prefer to finish today, 
would you?---I'll just go with the flow.  If you want me to 
come tomorrow I'll turn up. 

Then in that case I think we'll just sit through till 4.30 
then unfortunately. 

MR CHETTLE:  Thank you Commissioner.  That last diary entry 
that you just saw, without pulling it back up, there were 
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Do you know who I'm talking about?---Yes. 

And he's been of assistance to the police?---Yes. 

An officer from Purana has been delegated the task of 
investigating the threats being made against her?---Yes. 

Was it Rowe or Flynn, I can't - - - ?---I can't remember 
but I remember it was investigated. 

When you look at the - can you bring up that document if 
you would, please, that I asked you about before.  That 
list of threats that you were shown yesterday?---Yes. 

I mean apart from the intemperate language there is some 
content that made it clear what they're talking about is 
what I want to put to you.  Have you got it in front of 
you?---Yes. 

The large box in the middle of the page, can you - - 
-?---Can they enlarge that?  

Thank you, for your eyes as well as mine?---Yeah, don't get 
old. 

Keep going down?---Yes, the large box, yes.  13/12. 

Yes, but I'm looking - there's a reference - yes, that 
large box, the entry from SMS 1 on 1 July, it says 26, I 
don't know what that means.  That might be the time, 
1:07:26.  "Hey dog, you wormed your way, you're not to call 
or talk to the pigs, but you're being the dog.  Call your 
boyfriend from Purana now and you will get it", do you see 
that reference?---Yes. 

There were rumours, incorrect rumours that Ms Gobbo was in 
a relationship with one of the members of Purana, was there 
not, did you hear of that?---No. 

Did you ever hear a suggestion that she was involved with 
Jason Flynn?---Dale Flynn I think. 

Dale Flynn - Jason Kelly?---No, I've never heard that, that 
I recall. 

Clearly there's something there about her having a Purana 
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